
 

FAMILY FUN NIGHT 
One Wednesday every month! 

6pm Dinner / 6:30pm Program 

All are Welcome! 

 
September 19 – “Sound the 

Horn”; learn about Yom 
Kipper 

 

October 24 – “Howl-iday 
Fun”; Pumpkin carving and 

painting 
 

November 14 – Advent 
Calendar Making 

 

Decembers 12 – Making 
Gingerbread houses 

Christmas Events 
Saturday, December 8 – Gift 
Making Workshop; 1-5pm; 

“Drop & Shop” 
 

Sunday, December 16 – 
Children’s Christmas 
Pageant at 10:30am 

  

Northeast 
Messenger 

Northeast United Church of Christ 
Sharing God’s Grace, Healing and Inclusive Hospitality 

Fall 2018 – VOLUME 56, Number 2 
 

www.northeastucc.com  /   nucc@inebraska.com  / 402-466-0696 

www.facebook.com/NortheastUCC.com  

 

Northeast UCC Highlights 
 

Free Breakfast for the Community! 
 Pancakes, eggs, sausage, coffee, juice 
Every 1st Saturday of the month  
Starting October 6 
8am- 10am 

 
 

WELCOME BACK TO 
Sunday School & Celebrate 

Grandparents Day 

At Northeast Ucc! 

September 9th at 9am 

AGENDA: 

Meet your teachers!! 

Tour your classroom 

Music and Art 

Breakfast 

Group Photos 

10:30 Worship – BACKPACK BLESSING!  

Bring your Backpacks! 

Bring your Grandparents or Adopt a Grandparent to join in 

the fun with you. 

http://www.northeastucc.com/
mailto:nucc@inebraska.com
http://www.facebook.com/NortheastUCC.com


 

Parents and Students of Confirmation Class,  

Our theme this year is:” Who Are You? Where are you going? 

“During this time, we will explore our identity as Christians in this 

diverse world, and the touchstones that guide our faith journey.   

Our orientation will be: Sunday, September 16, immediately following worship. Lunch will be provided. 

PLEASE LET ME KNOW OF ANY FOOD ALLERGIES.   

During orientation we will look at the plans for this year’s class. Questions will be encouraged. And, we 

will get to know each other.   

PARENTS, PLEASE BRING CALENDARS AND SCHEDULES.  

Please e-mail me at pastormelissa@inebraska.com to let me know that you are coming. OR, you may 

call the office:  402-466-0696.  

I look forward to Confirmation this year. We usually form a close community and deepen our spiritual 

journey. This journey will be an active one, full of service projects , visits to other faith communities, lot’s 

a questions and creative exploration.  

Grace, Pastor M   

 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING- 
There will be a brief 

Congregational Meeting after 
worship on Sunday, November 

4th.  This will be to discuss a 
temporary change to the church 

organizational structure. 

#ÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÔÉÒÅÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ -ÏÒÔÇÁÇÅȦ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ σπȟ ςπρψ 

&ÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÇÒÉÌÌ "ÕÒÇÅÒÓȢ 
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÂÒÉÎÇ Á ÓÉÄÅ ÔÏ 3ÈÁÒÅȢ 

 

 

WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY  
BREAD FOR THE WORLD SUNDAY 

On Sunday October 7th, we will celebrate WORLD 
COMMUNION SUNDAY.  It is time remember our deep 
connection with Christ and our neighbors around the 
world. Please come, celebrating the vibrant community 
gathered around the table overflowing with a mighty 
banquet.  ALSO on this day, we will also celebrate BREAD 
FOR THE WORLD SUNDAY. As we celebrate our global 
community, we also are reminded that we have a 
responsibility to one another. God has abundantly supplied 
this world with plenty so that all may eat. But we still 
struggle with hunger in this country and around the world. 
On this Sunday we will have an OFFERING OF LETTERS. 
Below you will see an example of what Bread for the 
World is encouraging us to focus on in our letters. We have 
made strides is helping alleviate hunger in this country. 
But, we still have so far to go. 
Please plan on writing a letter to your representatives and 
make your voice heard. 

SAMPLE LETTER 
[Date]  
Dear Sen. _____, or Dear Rep. _______,  
As Congress works on the fiscal year 2019 budget 
and spending bills, I ask you to invest in and 
protect key programs that will reduce hunger and 
poverty. Our country and the world have made 
progress against hunger and poverty in recent 
decades. I want you to continue to invest in 
programs like SNAP and tax credits for low-income 
workers. Continued funding for programs that 
reduce hunger and poverty around the world are 
also important to me. My faith calls me to urge 
you to make public investments that will move us 
toward the end of hunger.  
Sincerely, 
 [your name] [your address] [city, state, ZIP]. 

mailto:pastormelissa@inebraska.com


 
  

  

GRIEVING A LOSS 

Prayers for the People 

These families are grieving the loss of a love one, please keep them in your 
prayers: 

¶ Alan White, May 20th, 2018.  Kevin White’s brother,  

¶ Jean Essman on July 6, 2018. (Mother to Gina’s niece, Samantha Hobelman.) 

¶ Lyman Bottcher – August 3, 2018 - Gina Pigsley Cousin 

¶ Larry Bottcher – August 8, 2018 - Gina Pigsley Cousin 
 

¶ Betty (Vallis) Walls, passed into the Lord's care at age 92, on May 30, 2018. 
During WWII, Betty served on the home front, employed by Western Electric. As a 
young woman, in addition to her role as homemaker, Betty enjoyed church women's 
fellowship activities and treasured her years as a Girl Scout Troop Leader. During the 
60's & 70's she held secretarial roles with the Nebraska National Guard, Adjutant 
General's office. In her golden years, Betty highly valued friendships made while living 
at Cotner Center Condominiums. Since 2015, Betty lived in Chandler, Arizona. 

Remember in Prayer these members of our church and 
their friends/family in need of prayer.  Prayers for 
continued recovery from illness and/or surgery: 
Jessica Smith     Brett Oltman  Ann Mills 
Angie Mcfee  Sandra Runge  Vivian Gorman 
Sara Arrow   Leo Carr   Bill Draper Finlaw 
Scott Pigsley Shakuntala David Woody Wooters  
Barry Hemmerling    Darlene Wolf Ginny Mueller  
Worshipping with us at Home:  
Sheila Block       Georgia Williams  Shirley Lehl  
Jeanne Akeson       Dewey Lewis Helen Dake 

Miriam Winkler       Arlene Fleischer Jo Bottcher 

Welcome! 
Alexander Dean 
August 22, 2018 
Proud Parents: 

Nick & Erin (Young) Brown 
Grandparents: 

John & Pat Young 

New Kitchen Faucets 
We give thanks for the gift of 
the faucets for the kitchen, 
given by the Virginia Packett 
Memorial. They are a wonderful 
addition to the kitchen, enabling 
us to easily wash large pans. 
They are also quite attractive! 

THANK YOU! 
The Visual Arts Ministry wish to show 
our appreciation to the following 
volunteers that help us with the 
monumental task of cleaning out our 
storage closets:  Doyle & Judy 
Danekas, Phyllis Anderson, and Merrit 
Bradford. 
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As many of you know, Bill has moved to Eastmont and we are facing 
the last phase of his life. I am so thankful that he at Eastmont, a 
place of dedication, care and integrity.   In the midst of tears and a 
broken heart, I have also been full of an amazing amount of 
gratitude. I am grateful for all the kind and dedicated people who 
take care of Bill each day. Some of the staff have such a calm and 
peaceful presence… others a light humor that make Bill smile. One 
handed me a note of support the other day as she was leaving.  I am 
grateful for the friends who offer to do the simplest things for us, but 
who also change the way I think about life. I experience blessings 
upon blessings as people visit Bill, send cards and offer prayers. 
One member of our church read poetry to him, which he so enjoyed.  
I find myself spontaneously breaking out into prayers of gratitude as 
I’m driving to and from the church.  It is strange to me that during the 
hardest part of this journey, I am overwhelmed with so much love 
and gratitude.  The other day, a friend insisted that she come and 
clean the house, because she knows how good it feels to come 
home to a space that is welcoming (Bill’s childhood friend was 
coming to visit.)  I found for days afterward, that I savored the smell 
of Murphy’s Oil. Someone should really make that into a scent for 
lotions!  Something as simple as an aroma brought gratitude into my 
prayers once again.   Bill and I don’t know how long we have- 
months? Longer? I do know that he is an amazing man who faces 
this terrible disease with continued kindness… he is still loving and 
aware of the depth of God’s grace… on good days. We do know that 
for right now, we walk in a place and time in our lives where we give 
thanks to God daily. Thank you for your support and love.    
Pastor M 

GRATITUDE CAMPAIGN 

This year from Sept 23rd- Oct 21st, 
we will have a GRATITUDE 
CAMPAIGN.  This is different from 
a Stewardship Campaign. We will 
spend our time giving thanks and 
looking at the many aspects of 
gratitude in our lives. When we live 
a life of gratitude, then we live a 
generous life - reaching out to 
those who are important to us.  We 
will have a board in the fellowship 
hall each week where we can put 
our prayers of gratitude on sticky 
notes and place them. It will be so 
thrilling to see all of our blessings 
just cover our fellowship hall.  On 
October 21st we will have our 
COMMITMENT SUNDAY. There 
will a potluck of celebration 
afterward.  Watch your mail box for 
more information coming soon! 
 

 

THANK YOU! 
We have been blessed with a generous gift to the RAC fund 
which has completed our commitment for our mortgage. This 
donation was given by the Anderson family in honor of 
Phyllis’s parents, Doug’s parents and Doug Anderson.  We 
will be burning our mortgage on September 30th!  We give 
thanks for the Anderson family and all those who have 
faithfully given gifts over the years so that this addition was 
possible. We can dance and sing and celebrate that God’s 
vision has been made real!  

Air Conditioning 
 Our air-conditioning broke in July. The cost of new air-
condition was over $7000.  By the early part of August, we 
received a generous anonymous donation to help replace the 
broken units! Thank you! Our air conditioning is up and 
running again!!! We will need to replace another unit in the 
near future, which will cost $5000 to $6000. Please prayerfully 
consider a gift. 
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
Recently we have loss some of our long time 
volunteers.  We are looking for some new 
volunteers to lessen the load on our remaining 
faithful volunteers.  Please contact Gina Pigsley 
If you can fill a few Saturday mornings 
through the year. 

September  
 8 Jack & Jane McVay 
 15 vacant 
 22 Pam Nelson 
 29 Eigbrett Family 
October  

6 vacant 
 13 Jack & Jane McVay 
 20 vacant 
 27 Jay & Michelle Bachman 
November  

3 vacant 
 10 Jack & Jane McVay 
 17 vacant 
 24 Pam Nelson 

 If you have questions, please contact the church 
office.  Thank you for serving! 

òIN -KINDó GIVING WISH LIST  
This Month’s needs are: 

¶ 8 ½ x 11” white copy paper 

¶ 8 ½ x 14” white copy paper 

¶ Best Choices UPC Labels 

We thank you for all “In-Kind” donations that you 
have made, and monetary donations that you 
have made to purchase supply items.  THANK 
YOU  

 
 Northeast United Church of Christ Offering Slip 

(Please clip and attach to your offering) 
Date ___/___/___ 

Name __________________________________ 
(Please Print) 

Please indicate:  Cash _____ or Check ______ 

General Fund                               $___________ 

Building Fund (RAC)                    $___________ 

Diaconate Fund                $___________ 

Other____________________     $___________ 

Total Giving                            $___________ 

HUNTINGTON SCHOOL BACK PACK 
PROGRAM DONATIONS 

The donations you give at the church for the Food 
Bank help to support the Backpack Program. The 
goal is to provide food for the children’s weekend.  
The food donation list is posted here and on the 
bulletin board at all times for you to check. Help the 
kids by bringing food to put in the barrel in the 
hallway by the elevator. Thank you all for donating! 
 

Back Pack Program Donation List 
Pancake Mix  Syrup   Tuna 
Frosted Flakes Pudding cups (4pk) 
Can Corn  Can Fruit   
Spaghetti Sauce  Spaghetti 
Bag of Rice   Chicken noodle soup  
Tomato Soup  Mac & Cheese   
Peanut Butter  Jelly  
Boxed Oatmeal  Cinnamon Toast Cereal  
Juice    Ramen noodles (4pk)  
Tootie Fruities Cereal 
Cheesy Tuna Noodles box meal 
 

Please contact Marilyn Ellis, if you need more 
information. 



 

 

    
Worship Assistants 
September 9 
Liturgist:  Jerry Pigsley 
Door Host: Jess Ross 
Ushers: Doyle & Judy Danekas 
Counters:  Merrit Bradford & Jim Becker 
September 16 
Liturgist:  Pam Nelson 
Door Host:  TBD 
Ushers: Allen & Marilyn Ellis 
Counters:  Eigbrett 
September 23 – Stewardship Kickoff 
Liturgist:  Merrit Bradford 
Door Host:  Phyllis Anderson 
Ushers: Ross Schall & Sarah Strong 
Counters: Jay Bachman & Jerry Pigsley 
September 30 – Mortgage Celebration 
Liturgist:  Phyllis Anderson 
Door Host:  Jess Ross 
Ushers: Sharell & Hannah 
Counters:  Larry Leach & Ross Schall 
October 7 
Liturgist:  Chris Eigbrett 
Door Host:  Carol Brehm 
Ushers: Larry & Julie Leach 
Counters: Mike Trentman / Janet Domeier 
October 14 
Liturgist:  Jerry Pigsley 
Door Host:  Ross Schall & Sarah Strong 
Ushers: Mike & Allison Trentman 
Counters:  Merrit Bradford / Jenny Cardwell 

October 21 
Liturgist:  Doyle Danekas 
Door Host:  Jason & Maggie Renker 
Ushers: Deloris Himmel / Velma Bush 
Counters:  Eigbrett 
October 28 
Liturgist:  Larry Eigbrett 
Door Host:  Jill 
Ushers: Jerry & Gina Pigsley 
Counters:  Jay Bachman / Allen Ellis 
November 4 – All Saints Sunday 
Liturgist:  Merrit Bradford 
Door Host:  Deloris Himmel 
Ushers: Allen & Marilyn Ellis 
Counters:  Larry Leach / Jim Becker 
November 11 
Liturgist:  Jerry Pigsley 
Door Host:  Ross Schall & Sarah Strong 
Ushers: Mike & Allison Trentman 
Counters:  Merrit Bradford / Jenny Cardwell 

November 18 
Liturgist:  Pam Nelson 
Door Host:  Marge Manglitz 
Ushers: Jerry & Gina Pigsley 
Counters:  Merrit Bradford / Ross Schall 
November 25 
Liturgist:  Doyle Danekas 
Door Host:  Carol Brehm 
Ushers: Ross Schall & Sarah Strong 
Counters:  Eigbrett 
December 2 
Liturgist:  Larry Eigbrett 
Door Host:  Rachel Strong & Zay 
Ushers: Mike & Allison Trentman 
Counters:  Jay Bachman / Janet Domeier 
December 9 
Liturgist:  Chris Eigbrett 
Door Host:  TBD 
Ushers: Larry & Julie Leach 
Counters:  Larry Leach / Allen Ellis 
December 16 
Liturgist:  Jerry Pigsley 
Door Host:  Jess Ross 
Ushers: Larry Eigbrett / Jill White 
Counters:  Mike Trentman / Allen Ellis 
December 23 
Liturgist:  Jenny Cardwell 
Door Host:  TBD 
Ushers: TBD 
Counters:  Merrit Bradford / Jim Becker 
December 24 – Christmas Eve 
Liturgist:  Pam Nelson 
Door Host:  Diaconate 
Ushers: Diaconate 
Counters:  TBD 
December 30 
Liturgist:  Doyle Danekas 
Door Host:  TBD 
Ushers: Jerry & Gina Pigsley 
Counters:  Eigbrett 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY - November 4th 
All Saints Sunday is a special day. We remember 
those we have loved who are now are a part 
of the company of the saints. This year we will be 
remembering: 
 
1. Martha A. (Heckman) Hegener* -  May 23, 2017 

2. Anna Cejka – December 24, 2017 

3. Jon Patton – December 26, 2017 

4. Rebecca Arow Wilcox – January 9, 2018 

5. LaVerda Arow -  March 29, 2018 – Charter 

Member 

6. Bob Morin – April 18, 2018 – Charter Member 

7. Betty Walls – May 30, 2018 

Please come and bring pictures of your family… 
those you love, all those who are precious 
descendants and ancestors. We will put pictures 
around the sanctuary as a celebration. And light 
candles of thanksgiving. 
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Office Message Board 
¶ Next Newsletter deadline is October 

15, 2018 by 5pm. 

¶ Contact information changes – Have 
you moved lately? Or, changed your 
phone or email address?  Please let the 
office know of these changes, so that 
changes can be made in the church 
directory.  Thank you! 

¶ Key Return – If you no longer need your 
keys to the church, please turn them in to 
the office. 

Peopleõs City Mission Bin 
When cleaning out your closets bring your 
unwanted clothes, shoes, coats, blankets, etc. 
and put them in the PCM Bin near the elevator. 
PCM is requesting single tall sheets.  They are 
in need for their additional guests. 

mailto:pastormelissa@inebraska.com
mailto:gpigsley@msn.com
mailto:busdrivercouple@aol.com

